นสพ.เดลินิวส์ ฉบับวันศุกร์ที่ 25 กันยายน 2558

ตะลุยโจทย์ ม.ปลาย

. เพื่อเตรียมสอบ ONET + 9 วิชาสามัญ + GAT-PAT

วิชา GAT : ภาษาอังกฤษ ชดที่ 4 (ตอนที่ 5/5)



โดยช่วงตั้งแต่ 26 พ.ค.-9 ต.ค. 58 ท่านสามารถติดตามได้ดังนี้ ตะลยโจทย์ ป.6 ในวันอังคาร, ตะลยโจทย์ ม.3 ในวันพธ และตะลยโจทย์ ม.ปลาย ในวันพถหัส+วันศกร์

Direction: Read the following e-mail, then answer the questions below. (Items 1-5)

Kleanit

Bravo Morillo, 320

Portal 4-2 Madrid 28020

Spain

Dear fellow computer user

A word of advice. It's time to clean out your computer. If you're like me, you do not remove document that are no longer necessary from your computer. You never know when you need a file, so you don't throw it away, right? Electronic mail messages piles up, too, creating a huge warehouse of obscure file names.

I found that a simple software package called Kleanit gets rid of everything I don't need and keep the things I do. I was so impressed with this package that I decided to share it with others.

No longer do those bothersome extra messages and computer files waste processing time and cause my computer to perform ineffectively. Kleanit makes sure that the only files in my computer are files that relate to my current projects or routine tasks.

Why don't you try it? I'll send you trial copy and if you aren't satisfied, send it back. If you are, and you will be, send your check for \$32.50 at your earliest convenience.

Have a nice day,

Robert Horstma

CEC

- 1. According to the mail, what promoted Mr.Horstma to sell Kleanit?
- 1) His e-mail responses.
- 2) His poor computer skills
- 3) His need for money
- 4) His satisfaction with the product
- 2. What suggestion is made in this e-mail?
- 1) To buy new computers.
- 2) To send less mail.
- 3) To print out documents.
- 4) To purchase new software.
- 3. Besides documents, what else clutters memory on most computers?
- 1) Operating instructions.
- 2) Help files
- 3) Electronic mail messages.
- 4) Directories.
- 4. What effect does clutter have on a computer?
- 1) The computer operates slowly.
- 2) The computer runs out of spaces
- 3) The computer stops working.
- 4) The computer erases files

- 5. Which documents should be in your computer?
 - 1) Duplicate files.
- 2) Current and routine files.
- 3) Files from last year.
- 4) Files others have sent you.

Direction: Choose the most appropriate answer. (Items 6-7)



- **6.** According to the last picture of the cartoon strip, cause global warming.
 - 1) carbon-monoxides
 - 2) atmospheric pressures
- 3) harmful gas emissions
- 4) politicians running for election



- 7. What's the old man's greatest accomplishment?
- 1) to walk with a stick.
- 2) to talk to his friends.
- 3) to understand what others say
- 4) to be able to live for one more day.

เฉลย

เฉลย 4) His satisfaction with the product.
 ความพึงพอใจของเขาที่มีต่อผลิตภัณฑ์
 สรุปได้จากย่อหน้าที่ 2 และ 3 ของจดหมายอิเล็กทรอนิกล์

สรุปโดจากยอหนาท 2 และ 3 ของจดหมายอเลกทรอนกส (e-mail) ฉบับนี้ โดยเฉพาะอย่างยิ่งประโยค I was so impressed with this package that I decided to share it with others. ในย่อหน้าที่ 2

- 1) การตอบจดหมายอิเล็กทรอนิกส์ของเขา/จดหมายที่ตอบกลับ จดหมายอิเล็กทรอนิกส์ของเขา
 - 2) ทักษะทางคอมพิวเตอร์ของเขาที่ย่ำแย่
 - 3) ความต้องการเงินของเขา

- 2. เฉลย 4) To purchase new software.
 ให้ซื้อชอฟต์แวร์ (software) ตัวใหม่
 สรุปได้จากย่อหน้าสุดท้ายของอีเมล ซึ่งผู้เขียนแนะนำให้ทดลองใช้
 ชอฟต์แวร์ Kleanit
 - 1) ซื้อคอมพิวเตอร์ใหม่
 - 2) ส่งอื่นเลให้น้อยลง
 - 3) พิมพ์เอกสารออกมา (จากไฟล์ในคอมพิวเตอร์)
- เฉลย 3) Electronic mail messages.
 ข้อความในจดหมายอิเล็กทรอนิกส์
 สังเกตได้จากประโยค Electronic mail messages piles up
 too, ... obscure file names. ในย่อหน้าแรกของอีเมลนี้
- 4. เฉลย 1) The computer operates slowly.

คอมพิวเตอร์จะทำงานช้า

สังเกตได้จาก ... creating a huge warehouse of obscure file names. ในย่อหน้าแรก และ No longer do those bothersome extra message ... to perform ineffectively. ในย่อหน้าที่ 3

- 2) คอมพิวเตอร์จะหมดพื้นที่หน่วยความจำ
- 3) คอมพิวเตอร์จะหยุดทำงาน
- 4) คอมพิวเตอร์จะลบไฟล์ต่างๆ ทิ้ง
- 5. เฉลย 2) Current and routine files. ไฟล์ปัจจุบันและไฟล์งานที่ทำประจำ

อนุมานได้จากประโยค Kleanit makes sure that the only files in my computer are files that relate to my current projects or routine tasks.

- 1) ไฟล์ที่ซ้ำกัน
- 2) ไฟล์จากปีที่แล้ว
- 4) ไฟล์ที่ผู้อื่นส่งมาให้
- 6. เฉลย 4) politicians running for election

คำพูดในภาพการ์ตูนของโจทย์ข้อนี้เกี่ยวข้องกับการหาเสียงทาง โทรทัศน์ของนักการเมือง ซึ่งมีการโต้เถียงกันอย่างดุเดือด สังเกตได้จากคำว่า nonsense ในภาพที่ 3 หมายถึง เหลวไหล ไร้สาระ และวลี hot air ในภาพที่ 4 ซึ่งเปรียบเปรยลักษณะของการหาเสียงก่อนการเลือกตั้ง แสดงความรู้สึกของ คนดู โดยมีนัยกระทบกระเทียบว่านี่เป็นต้นเหตุที่ทำให้เกิดภาวะโลกร้อน

- 1) และ 2) ไม่ได้กล่าวถึง ใช้เป็นคำตอบไม่ได้
- 3) น่าจะเป็นคำตอบได้ เพราะเป็นที่ทราบกันโดยทั่วไป แต่ข้อสรุปของ การ์ตุนมักจะมีลักษณะเสียดสี ประชดประชัน จึงไม่ใช่คำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุด
- 7. เฉลย 4) to be able to live for one more day.

จากการ์ตูน ชายคนหนึ่งกล่าวกับชายชราที่นั่งอยู่ข้างๆ ว่า "ว้าว วันนี้ คือวันเกิดครบรอบ 100 ปีของคุณ คุณคิดว่าอะไรเป็นความสำเร็จที่ยิ่งใหญ่ที่สุด ของคุณ" ชายชราตอบว่า "การตื่นขึ้นมาเช้านี้" แสดงว่าการที่สามารถมีชีวิตอยู่ ได้ต่อไปอีกหนึ่งวันถือได้ว่าเป็นความสำเร็จที่ยิ่งใหญ่ที่สดของเขา

นักเรียนสามารถเข้าไปดูข้อมูลย้อนหลังได้ที่

www.bunditnaenaew.com